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News and Views from the Pr

Dear Parents and Carers,

| Thank you to all the parents and carers who attended our parents evening last week. We had a fantastic turnout with
one hundred questionnaires being completed, accounting for over one hundred and eighty children in the school.

We have analysed the questionnaires and the overall responses are very positive which is really encouraging for the
whole school community. I’d like to say a special ‘Thank You’ to all of the staff and children who make our school such a
wonderful place. Where ‘don’t know’ responses have been recorded the school will endeavour to provide more infor-
mation on these aspects.

I hope those of you who sampled the food at parents evening enjoyed some of the food from our new menu. The menu
will go live after Easter and is a result of feedback from the children. We have ensured that they receive a healthy, nutri-
tious meal but one which they also really enjoy. Our new two weekly menu can be found on our website and is also
attached to this newsletter.

Our Christian Value this term is ‘Love’ so we have spent time in collective worship reflecting on how God shows his love
for us in our day to day lives and how scripture from the Bible teaches us to love others and ourselves. As part of wor-
ship we have listened to a special song called ‘Don’t Laugh At Me’ which focuses on the theme of anti-bullying. It
demonstrates how important it is for us to recognise the fact that we are all different but God teaches us to love one
another and respect those differences. You may want to watch it with your child on You Tube.

Finally, I would like to invite you all to our Easter Service at Holy Trinity Church on Wednesday 10th April at 9.15am and |
would also like to say how wonderful our pupils were this week on their visits to Whittington Castle and Park Hall Farm.
They were ambassadors for our school and personally | am very proud of each and every one of them.

Best Wishes
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3£ On Tuesday and Wednesday this week

= we had a fantastic turn out for our

“ Mothers Day Lunch. It was lovely to

< see SO many mums/nans/aunties come
s for lunch with their children. We were

éc lucky enough to have some fantastic

% balloons donated to us from Andy Hall

: at ‘House of Party’ which made the hall
% look extra special. The website has lots
% more photos have a look here:

* http://www.holytrinitycepa.co.uk/nursery-
« news/mothers-day-lunch-3/
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Headlice:

It has been brought to our attention that headlice are preva-
lent in school again!. Could you please check your child’s hair
(boys and girls) and treat accordingly. This does seem to be
persistent problem and we all need to be vigilant. If you would
like more information you can get a leaflet from NHS Direct
online http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice/pages/
introduction.aspx or speak to your local chemist who will ad-

Symptoms and huimaut :

vise you of the best course of treatment.

REMINDER—Bryntysilio Residential Trip:

e AN

BRYNTYSILIO

...........
Outdoor Education Cen

All the children’s
consent forms need
to be returned to
school by next Fri-
day 12th April. Bal-
ance payments also
need to be made
preferably before we break up for Easter or Friday
3rd may at the latest. If you have any problems
please contact the school office.

Cimbing Mountains, Changing Minds, Making a Difference
wwwbryntysfic.cosk « 01978 360 454
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Don’t Forget:

PTA EASTER BINGO
next Thursday 11th April .

Everybody Welcome— Doors open at
6.00pm
Game starts at 6.30pm
Inc: Raffle, Refreshments and Irish Bingo
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Easter Church Service:

We are holding our Easter Church Service on Wednesday 10th April at
9.15am. This will take place at Holy Trinity Church on Roft Street. The chil-
dren will be telling the Easter story, singing songs and reading passages/

prayers from the bible.

Everybody is warmly welcomed to join us in this special celebration

SATS EXAMS— Year 6 exams start w/c 13th May. The children have already been working hard doing prac-
tice papers and revising . We will send home details of breakfast club for SATS week for the Year 6 children

after Easter.

Summer Uniform:

When the children return to school after the Easter
holidays they may wear school Summer uniform .
This will be:

Girls—Blue check dresses with school cardigan and
white socks—NO open toes sandals are to be worn.
Boys—May wear grey school shorts with grey socks
and short sleeved shirts but must still wear a tie
(KS2)

Please ensure your child has a sunhat in school
with name clearly labelled.

Waterbottles may be brought to school for chil-
dren to stay hydrated during the day—these can be
refilled at the water stations.

WishAFriend.com
Easter is very special to us,
Since it denotes
meanings NUMEerous.
Easter is not just abouf
B fun and party,

0 But also about remembering
' &Y the good Lord.
. He showed the truth and

¥ the way to the light
J8¢ And in His own way took
man out of his plight.
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Holy Trinity C of E Primary Academy & Nursery £ St Chad’s

Academies Trust

Parents’ Questionnaire Results - March 2018

100 Forms returned
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1 My child enjoys coming to Holy Trinity. 77% | 23% | 0% | 0% 0%

0% 0%

N
ES

My child is making good progress at school. 65% | 33%

The school expects my child to work hard and do his/her best. 79% | 21% | 0% | 0% 0%

I think the teaching at school is good. 75% | 25% | 0% | 0% 0%

The school provides an interesting, relevant and exciting curriculum 66% |32% | 0% | 0% 2%

The school sets an appropriate amount of homework. 49% | 43% | 3% | 0% 5%

The school is welcoming to parents and there are opportunities to get | 76% | 22% | 1% | 0% 2%
involved.
The majority of children behave well at Holy Trinity. 58% |38% |1% | 0% 3%

"I My child is kept safe at school. - 84% | 16% | 0% | 0% 0%

The school is well led and managed. 80% |19% | 0% | 0% 1%

11 | The school is encouraging my child to use Christian Values in the 52% | 35% | 0% | 0% 13%
wider community.
12 | The school provides an interesting range of outside lessons 67% | 27% | 2% | 0% 4%

Firstly, we would like to say a HUGE thank you for taking the time to complete the Parents’ and
Carers’ Questionnaire. We had a great response of which the results were positive and
encouraging. There was some very useful feedback, which will help us to improve Holy Trinity
even further with your help.

100% of our parents agreed or strongly agreed that their child enjoyed coming to school.
98% of our parents agreed or strongly agreed that their child is making good progress.
100% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that their child is kept safe at school.

99% of parents agreed or strongly agreed the school is well led and managed.

13% of families didn’t know about school encouraging the children to use Christian values in the
wider community. This is something we will be addressing in the coming weeks on our website
and in our newsletters.

We work hard to make sure that Holy Trinity is an exciting place to be and we appreciate the
comments that parents and children have. If you have any further comments, then please do not
hesitate to write them down and hand them in to the office.

We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone,
f work hard and enjoy the journey. E

Deo Fretus — Trust n God THE CHURCH

OF ENGLAND
DIOCESE OF LICHFIELD




